

July 1, 2005

Ms. Jane Lamensdorf-Bucher Lake Washington/Cedar/Sammamish WRIA 8 Watershed Coordinator 201 S. Jackson Street, Suite 600 Seattle, WA 98104

Re: Medina City Council Action on Proposed Conservation Plan

Dear Ms. Lamensdorf-Bucher

The Medina City Council reviewed and discussed the proposed *Lake Washington / Cedar / Sammamish Watershed Chinook Salmon Conservation Plan* at their April 25, 2005 meeting. They concluded their discussion by directing staff to convey the Council's support for the policy direction embodied by the plan. It is also the City Council's position that the City should retain local control should the land use regulatory changes be mandated on local government in the future.

Sincerely,

Joseph Gellings, AICP

Director of Development Services

c: file